KENNETH O. HALL
Kenneth Grant Hall, 69, of
Farmington died Sept. 29 at
Sinai Hospital in Detroit.
Mr. Hall was the co-founder
and president of Whitlock Printing Company for 47 years. He
was a member of the Huron
River Hunting and Fishing Club
and the Craftsman Club.

He is survived by wife, Mar-garet; son, Steven (Gloria); daughter, Susanno (Paul) Hart-man; mother, Sonia Pennebaker; stepsons, Robert and Daniel Brown; stepdaughters, Diane Shaw and Barbara MacGillivrny; and 12 grandchildren. Services were held Oct. 2 at Roseland Park Cemetery with

the Rev. John Maki officiating. Arrangements made by Thayer-Rock Funeral Home in Farming-

Memorial contributions can be sent to the American Diabetes Association, 30600 Telegraph, Suite 2205, Bingham Farms 48025-4532.

ANNA MAE GEMMILL
Anna Mae Gemmill, 76, formerly of Farmington, died Sopt.
30, at Arbor Hospice.
Mrs. Gemmill was a member
of the United Methodist Church
of Linthicum Heights, Maryland
and the Order of Eastern Star of
Blair, Neb. She taught grade
achool in various locations in

lowa for 10 years and was active in the PTA and as a cub scout

in the PTA and as a cus scout leader.
She is survived by husband, Charles; sons, Joe (Linda) and James (Ann); daughter, Lisa Pashjerg (Bryan) Magnuson; brother, Don Pearson; sister, Agnes Buelher; and grendchildren, Bradley Gemmill and Elise

Magnuson.
Memorial services were held
Oct. 3 at the Cole Funeral
Chapel in Chelsea with the Rev.
Knthy Batel officiating.
Memorial contributions can be
sent to the American Lung Association or the American Heart

# CABLE CONNECTION

**OBITUARIES** 

alling all non-profit organizations! Can your organization reach 38,000 households in Farmington, Farmington Hills and Novi quickly and ensily? INFO TV-12 is here to help you do just that. And at no

help you do just that. And at no cost, too!
How would you like to be a guest on "Community Connection?" "Community Connection is produced at the INFO TV-12 studio by Community Relations Specialist Melanie Young. Each month Young will feature three



non-profit organiza-tions. We're inviting a representa-tive from your organi-zation to

just pick up the phone and call Young today at (248) 473-7265, Ext. 14. And once you've come to our studio, the TV bug might just bite you and you'll be asking Young all kinds of questions on how your group can get started producting its own programs. Did you know we offer special TV production workshops to non-profit organizations? All you have to do is round up 10 of your members.

members.
Non-profits also may avail
themselves to the use of Channel

3, the Community Bulletin Board. You may announce fundraisers, church meetings, free seminars, reunions, etc. All you have to do is send your announcement to SWOCC - Community Bulletin Board Channel 3 at 24021 Research Drive, Farmington Hills, MI 48335.

If you're one of those national organizations where headquarters supplies you with public service announcements or other professionally produced video,

professionally produced video,

☑ The next SWOCC meeting is at 4:30 p.m. Tuesday, Nov. 17, at Farmington City Hall.

don't let those tapes collect dust in the closet! Talk to Young about running them on your community TV Channel, INFO TV-12. You see, we've got lots of idens on how you can get your message

out. So come on down! Start by being a guest on "Community Connection." Young is waiting for your call at (248) 473-7266, Ext.14.

Mary Linda Calderone is the media relations specialist for the Southwestern Gokland Cable Commission. The next SWOCC meeting is at 4:30 p.m. Tuesday, Nov. 17, at Farmington City Hall. The next CAC meeting is at 7 p.m. Tuesday, Oct. 13, at SWOCC.

# Teachers tour Edison plant

Parochial school teachers from southeastern Michigan were among a select group of 50 teachers who recently toured Detroit Edison's Monron Power Plant, the third largest coal-fired plant in the world.

It was part of a three-day Edu-cators' Workshop spoasored by the Detroit Edison Foundation to help teachers learn about fossil-fuel, nuclear and solar power the utility uses to make electricity, as well as the company's envi-ronmental policies and research.



Hardhats: Donning hardhats and safety glasses during their tour (from left) are Marine City residents Kathleen Sweet and Linda Hanna, both teachers at Holy Cross Elementary School in Marine City; tour guide Kevin Burns, a senior engineering technician at the Monroe Power Plant; Plymouth resident Susan Berg of St. Peter's Lutheran School in Plymouth; Clinton Tounship resident Nancy Long of St. Thecla Elementary School in Mount Clemens; Farmington Hills residents Mary Buchan and Lorraine Thomas, both teachers at Our Lady of Sorrows in Farmington; Flushing resident Elaine Baur of St. Robert's School in Flushing; Grosse Pointe residents Rose Heinrichs of St. Joan of Are in St. Clair Shores.

# Girl Scout leader honored

Roseanne Jodway
of Farmington Hills
was honored for her
outstanding volunteer services with
the Michigan Metro
Girl Scout Council.
She was presented
with the Thanks
Badge, the highest
award a Girl Scout
volunteer can
receive.
Jodway has been an exceptionally
active and dedicated volunteer for
more than 20 years. After graduating from high school and earning
her Girl Scout First Class Award,
Jodway became a troop lender and



an active member of her neighbor-hood Girl Scout team. Her current interests are training adult Girl interests are training autor Gri Scout volunteers and creating excit-ing programs for girls in middle and high school. She has been recently certified by Girl Scouts of the Unit-ed States of America as an instruc-

ed States of America as an instruc-tor of trainers.

When asked why being a Girl Scout volunteer was important, Jod-way replied "Girl Scouting gives girls and adults a rich diversity of friends and experiences. It is impor-tant to me to help girls gain leader-ship skills and community service experiences that will last a life time."

# Free meals available to students

Free meals are available to centers, outside school hours programs, and family day care homes. No child will be discriminated derolled in Head Start.

Meals are available through the school-district-sponsored Child and Adult Care Food Care Program.

This program is designed to provide meals to children in child care







Wednesday, October 7 4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. The Community House 380 S. Bates Street Birmingham







### **OVER 50 EXHIBITORS**

Featuring a wide range of products.& services

### A LITTLE TASTE OF TOWN

Area restaurants will present a sampling of their very best

# SHOWCASE TECH LOUNGE

Relax and try out the newest in website wizardry and tech services

## **HOT TOPIC SEMINARS** 4 P.M.

Small Business & Y2K 5 P.M. Workplace Violence

6 P.M. L Brooks Patterson **Oakland County Business Update** 

7 P.M. Running a

Successful Small Business

· Free Admission For more information call (248) 644-1700



enhance, and educate you and your staff

Integrity in Sales \* How to Build Endless Referrals
How to Qualify a Prospect \*Winning Without Intimidation



Robert Shenefelt



l the platform with this guy. He wil give you the informa uid your sales career, it you are really interested in a co b Burg has to say....You will be glad you did!--Zig Ziglat

Bob Burg

-INTERMISSION ENTERTAINMENT--THREE MEN AND A TENOR

Works

NEXTEL Citizens Bank

49 All Chamber. INCLUDES BREAKFAST AND LUNCH

Thursday, October 8, 1998 . Burton Manor . 7:30 - 4:30 p.m. For Reservations, call 734-427-2122 • FAX 734-427-6055 Visit our Web Site at www.livonia.org/steps